MCCGJA Board of Directors Meeting
December 4, 2023, 1:30 pm, Civic Center Room 410B
Minutes – draft

Attendees: Janeko Bower, President; Kevin Haggerty, Treasurer; Rod Kerr; Trish Barrett; Dave Henry; Penny Moreci; Dick Gunn; Dave Bonfilio; Brad Sharp; Tom Gannon; Pat Shepherd
1.  Meeting called to order at 1:30 pm by Janeko Bower

2. Introductions were made

3. Minutes from November 6, 2023 were approved

4. Treasury:  Kevin gave the financial report.  The membership drive raised $1220.   Per Janeko, there are 16 new members that include 3 lifetime members and, additionally, donations from about 14 individuals totaling about $4.2K, which doesn’t include the $2k matching that hasn’t come in yet. There is some lag between when PayPal money is received and transferred to the Bank. Bank accounting is used for the financial report. Donation tax receipts haven’t been sent out yet. Janeko is pleased with the new amount of money that has been raised. 

5. There was a discussion about lifetime memberships.  Are they viable?  How much should they be?  Kevin suggested that a committee develop a suggestion and present it to the board.  Trish asked if we should seek contributions from non-jurors.

Dave Henry volunteered to clean up the membership committee list. 
Reimbursement funding:  Kevin recapped the request to the Courts to increase the reimbursement for recruiting expenses.  The old base of $5K did not include a COL increase or a sunset date.  On 11/7/23 the pitch to the judges was well received, but James Kim said there is a limit of $10K before it triggers a competitive selection process.  They haven’t gotten back to us with a decision about the additional reimbursement.
6. By-Laws: Janeko asked for approval of the revised by-laws. There were nine out of 12 board members present and the revisions were approved.  Janeko will put the revised by-laws on the website.  The by-laws will need to be revamped if the GJ year is changed.

7. Social Committee:  Brad reported that based on cost, McGinnis is still the best local for the planned social event on Thursday, February 15th.  All event invitees will come at no charge. The agenda will include an address to group and then an exercise where participants will come up with investigation ideas to present to the next GJ as an RFI. The invitation list will be from past jurors in hopes that they will become more involved.  Janeko wants to encourage different ways for participation.  Ideas for speakers:  Mathew Hymel, the car guy re:  a prior report concerning vocational classes, and Todd Cusumano, City Manager in MV.  Also, we should have sign up sheets for various committees or committee chairs at tables. Issue:  should non-members be invited?  Hope is to have another event in the fall. Will ask for RSVPs.  Budget:  $1800 was approved in November’s meeting. Save the date and invitations will be sent out – platform TBD.

8. CGJ term issue:  Rod gave an update on the thought of changing the GJ year to 11/1-10/31 so that there is more time for agencies to include the recommendations in their budget planning.  Matthew Hymel, Brian Washington, and Judge Chou were all part of the discussion.  Rod has followed up    Penal code GJ year has to be a fiscal or calendar year… Jenna Brady, County Counsel, is researching. Karen Jahr from CGJA feels that the penal code restricts to calendar or fiscal year.  Judge Chou is willing to work with us.  Rod’s recommendation is to wait for Jenna’s research. The calendar year concept pushes too much work into the holiday season.
Adjournment at: 2:32 pm
Next meeting is Monday, January 8, 2024 at 1:30 pm in the Civic Center Room 410B

Respectfully submitted,
Pat Shepherd










